

February 22, 2016

This is a short reminder to all TLS licence holders that as per Section 31 of the *Container Trucking Act* (the "Act"), the Office of the BC Container Trucking Commissioner (the "Office") may:

"...conduct an audit or investigation to ensure compliance with this Act, the regulations and a licence, whether or not the Commissioner has received a complaint."

We intend to commence s. 31 audits/ investigations regarding retroactive back pay and current rate compliance. All TLS licence holders must be prepared to provide all necessary materials demonstrating adherence to the *Act* and the *Container Trucking Regulation* upon request of the Office.

Sincerely,

Corinn Bell

Acting Commissioner

Vince Ready

Acting Deputy Commissioner